
   
 

 
 

 

 
 

      
KK Duties Reminder 

 

Refreshments/KP Duty 
Louis & Mary Wriedt  
Bob & Sheila Williams 
Robert Westenhaver  

Host and Hostess 
Duane & Marian Kaiser 

Honey Pot 
Tom & Nita Ulaszek 

Refreshments/KP Duty   Host and Hostess    Honey Pot 
Fred & Donna Bolanz                   Jerry & Cindy Ward        Louis & Mary Wriedt 
Paul & Quida Bellows 

    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Volume XLIV No. 8 

Jerry & Sally Malone  August 8 
Palmer & Pat Dauphin August 10 
Ernest & Martha Hernandez August 10  

www.kissinkuzzins.org 
 

This Edition Coming to You from the Sangre de Cristo Mountains in Red River, NM 

August 3 – The Kuzzins Are Having a Picnic 

August 17 – “Are You Ready for Some Football?” 

Betty Hoffman  August 2 
Nelda Cox   August 2 
Linda Campbell  August 3 
Hollis Elkins   August 10 
David Borg   August 14 
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§ August 10: Stone Steppers -Pre- Roundup – Double Deal 
• August 21: KK LESSONS BEGIN 
• September 7: “Kaleidoscope” Pre-Roundup Double Signature’ 

ATTENTION:  ALL KUZZINS WILL PROVIDE FOOD.   
TERRI JOHNSON WILL PROVIDE DETAILS 

• September 16 – Fish Fry at Baldwin’s 
• October 19-20: NORTEX Roundup – Grapevine Conv. Center

  

“FUTURE 

EVENTS” 

 
REMEMBERING 

 
We lost a dear friend, Carolyn Smith, on July 22, 2018.  She and Ken have 
been an important part of the Kissin’ Kuzzins family for many years.  Carolyn 
always had such an infectious smile and positive attitude.  Her creativity and 
infectious humor was the highlight of all our picnic entertainment. Even when 
she was in pain and in the midst of treatment, she always managed a smile 
and would say she was ‘fine’.  Her hugs would lift your spirits along with her 
presence and great sense of humor.  She was kind and patient with everyone 
in a square and beyond.  She attended lessons every Tuesday night for years 
until no longer able and was the best ambassador the Kuzzins had ever had. 
Join us in praising God for sharing Carolyn with us and supporting Ken as he 
grieves for Carolyn. 
 
 

 
Ken Smith and Family 

David Worden – Back Surgery, August 2 
Roger Lachance – recent surgery 

Mike Timpa, Carolyn Petersen’s brother-in-law, diagnosed with pancreatic cancer. 

Please Remember These Kuzzins in Your Prayers, Cards and Telephone Calls. 
Call Kimberly Brow, 214-236-1294, with care concerns to be listed. 
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Bullwinkle’s Corner 

 
  

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND.  The Kissin’ Kuzzins Dinner’ Group is back and 
has a new name:  the “ABC Supper Club”.   

Every month, on the fourth Sunday (flexible), we will gather at a restaurant 
whose name begins with a letter of the alphabet, starting with A. We hope 
you will join us, as your schedule permits.  Something happens when 
people meet to eat– not only do we share food, we share our stories and, 
as the sign says, it’s the best way to feel connected.   

The first get-together will be September 23.  We have an idea for an “A” 
restaurant, but we’ll keep it a secret.  Maybe you have an “A” restaurant 
that you like.  Please send us your suggestions.   

The September Newsletter will have the details. 
Mike and Joanne Patrick 

I think all of our hearts are heavy with Ken with the death of Carolyn Smith. The endurance that she 
showed during her illness was remarkable. Whether you texted with her or talked with her at a 
dance (yes, they came to dances) she was always, doing OK and had her grin. I know there are 
many Kuzzins that were taken to visit other clubs by Ken & Carolyn. They had a knack for getting 
you on the floor and pulling you through the tip. Remember Ken during this difficult time of his life 
. 
Coming and going. That is what our members are doing this August. Going on vacations and coming 
home from vacations—oh the many places people have gone and are going. Through it all our 
attendance has been good and our visitations have been attended. Thanks to those that make that 
special effort to go to our visits. Last week, we had the largest group of visitors at Rockwall 
Squares! That was very fun.  
 
Jodie will be bringing the signup sheet for the fish fry which will be Sunday evening, September 
16th. Please sign up and plan to attend. It is always a very fun time. Wayne is a great fish catcher 
and Jodie always has all under control.  She is a remarkable lady to plan these events year after 
year!  
 
We have many still ill and healing. Please continue your prayers on their behalf. It’s great to be a 
Kissin’ Kuzzin. 

Ernest and Martha 



K          -4-   August 2018 KK Newsletter 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

Paul and Quida Bellows, Chris and Kim Brow, 
John and Shirley Currie, as well as Jesse and 
Carol Hooks joined us in dancing with Ray and 
Linda Savell.  There were seven squares 
including dancers from Stone Steppers, Circle I 
and the area. 

RED RIVER 

              A WONDERFULLY COOL EXPERIENCE. 

Mike and Joanne Patrick were the first to arrive for what’s 
come to be an annual adventure (nine years) to the 
beautiful Sangre de Cristo Mountains in Red River, NM. We 
were greeted by KK summer residents Chris and Kim Brow 
and cool 70° weather. The first week was a busy, exciting 
and fun week dancing with Toby and Judy Thomason.  We 
made new friends from the Swinging Stars in Wichita Falls, 
Camping Squares, Hi-Steppers from Weatherford, OK, and 
dancers from Triangle Squares, Stone Steppers, Cotton 
Pickin’ Squares and dancers throughout the Southwest.  
Because of the ‘New Dancer’ instructions, we believe the 
word of how much fun square dancers have is spreading.  
Some even said they will take lessons when they return to 
their homes.  Unfortunately, none live in our area. 

Kuzzins and Adopted Kuzzins 
posing at Community House in 
Shirts designed by Kim Brow. 

 

While Square Dancing brought many of us to Red 
River, the mountains keep drawing us back, not to 
mention the cool weather and all the fun activities - 
Jeep Riding, Hiking, White Water Rafting, Horseback 
Riding, Zip Lining, Taos, Sante Fe, beautiful scenic 
rides, historic churches.  This year we will all attend 
the ‘Buckaroo Ball’ (after this Newsletter has been 
distributed). 
Most of us will be here another two weeks to have 
even more fun.  Then the Brow’s, Hook’s, Patrick’s 
and the Johnson’s will head to Durango.  The 
Adventure Never Ends. 

All Dancers with 
Ray Savell. 

 


